COMMUNITY PRESERVATION COMMITTEE
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Memorial Town Hall ( One Library Street ( Georgetown MA  01833


Community Preservation Committee Meeting

[image: image3.wmf]Tuesday, September 9, 2008

Held at 7:30 PM in the

Town Hall Second Floor Meeting Room
Meeting Minutes

Meeting is called to order at 7:35pm

In attendance: E. Davidson, I. Wye, H. LaCortiglia, C. Shreder,  (J.DiMento arrives at 7:38pm)

· Bills:

Motion by I. Wye to pay the following bills

Seconded by C. Shreder. 

Motion Carries -Unanimously
	NAME
	AMOUNT
	INVOICE #
	DATE

	 
	 
	 
	 
	 

	Reimbursement to E. Wade
	$53.20 
	n/a
	07/23/08

	
	 
	 
	 

	House Calls Contracting
	     $557.00 
	1248-8
	07/25/08 


· Old Business

· Ongoing Projects – Updates

· Active Recreational Land Purchase at Martel Way
Park and Rec rep update:  

Martel Way Wetland Delineations have been approved by the ConCom

and an Order of Resource Area Delineation will be issued soon.

J. DiMento reports that he has contacted some of the abutters to the existing Martel parcels in reference to possible purchases that may become necessary. 
· Camp Denison ADA upgrade-
ConCom rep update : 
ConCom is scheduling a meeting with the Camp Denision Camp Manager to gather more information regarding the status of the upgrade.

· Conservation Restriction Endowment for Bailey Lane Woods-
ConCom rep update: 
This is pending for the Commission.  A great deal of work has already been done. 

· New Business: 

· CP_app_047 (Harry Murch Park) Payroll Authorization Form:

The CPC discusses the difference between payroll vouchers and outside vendor invoices with respect to Harry Murch Park project bills. Because this project never went to formal bid which would have labor costs contained within a fixed price, but is currently being done by the Highway Dept., payroll vouchers for the project need to be authorized regularly and more frequently than the CPC holds meetings. There is a discussion of adopting a process to allow one member of the CPC sign for payroll authorizations due to the time constraints of the two week payroll period. Signing a certain form provided by the Town Accountant will allow a single designated member of the CP Committee to sign, on behalf of the Committee, the periodic payroll vouchers for the work performed by the Highway Dept. employees at Harry Murch Park. 

Motion by J. DiMento for the Committee to sign the form under M.G.L. Chapter 41 Sec. 41 and to authorize CP member Ida Wye to sign the payroll vouchers on behalf of the CPC exclusively for the CP_app_047 (H. Murch Park ) Project.
Seconded by E . Davidson.

Motion Carries -Unanimously
 .

· Communication:    J. Knapp’s Aug 24, 2008 email entitled, “Decision needed by CPC 

on Murch Park Project”

Joe Knapp is the Historical Commission liaison to the Highway Dept regarding the H. Murch Park project.

Peter Durkee, Highway Surveyor, asked Joe Knapp if he can purchase certain additional hardscape elements for inclusion in the park. The question is raised because these elements are possibly outside the scope of a historic “restoration”. 

After review of the CP Act, the CPC determines that these new elements are considered “rehabilitation” under the CP Act, and that the voter approved warrant article only stipulated “restoration”. 
Members of the CP committee question their legal authority to authorize the use of the voter appropriated funds for these new elements. 

Motion by Carl Shreder to have the Chairman contact Town Council to determine if the $150 K authorized at town meeting can be used for rehabilitation activities at the Park.

Seconded by E. Davidson
Motion Carries - Unanimously
· Communication:    Tom Falzareno’s September 7  letter re: trees at H. Murch Park






Mr. Falzareno’s letter to the CP Committee warns of the Asian 




Long Horned Beetle and his concerns that the Harry Murch 




Park trees should not be a monoculture.
Ed Desjardins says that the Historical Commission has contacted their consultant for Harry Murch Park, Victor Walker, and he will give his opinion about this tree concern soon.

Ida Wye is confident that the problem of the ALB is under control and is being dealt with adequately.  

The CPC will respond to Mr. Falzareno’s letter and inform him that his letter will be forwarded to the Historical Commission. 
(H. LaCortiglia gives the letter to the Historical Commission members.)

· Changes to Community Preservation Reporting Requirements from Department of Revenue 

· DOR Bulletin 2008- 08B




A copy of the bulletin is distributed to each of the CP members. 

· Reporting Deadlines 

H. LaCortiglia notes that there is a large difference now in the way the CP-3 form is submitted. It is now an online process and requires a great deal more information to be submitted concerning individual projects. All of the projects are being more closely tracked by the State. If CP-3 form is not submitted by 9/15 of each year the CPA match payment from the State will be delayed.
H. LaCortiglia reports that he has submitted the CP-3 information for FY-08 and confirmed that all projects are now on the State database.  

· Future meetings of the CPC are posted for:




Sept 23, 2008 

· Postings needed for:







October 14, 2008







October 28, 2008







November 11, 2008







November 25, 2008




E. Davidson informs the committee that she will post these future meeting 


dates with the Town Clerk.
Motion by C. Shreder to adjourn
Seconded by E. Davidson
Motion Carries – unanimously
· Adjournment at 9:20pm
The Town of Georgetown’s Community Preservation Committee Thanks You for Your Support in the Year 2008.

Visit us on the Web at: www.georgetowncpc.com
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